NPL Site Narrative for Jones Chemicals,
InC.

JONES CHEMICALS, INC.
Caledonia, New York

Conditions at proposal (June 24, 1988): Jones Chemicals, Inc., has manufactured and distributed

a variety of specialty chemicals at 100 Sunny Sol Boulevard in the Village of Caledonia, a moderately
populated urban area of Livingston County, New York, since 1940. The 10-acre site is within 1,500 feet of
the Village of Caledonia's well field.

During frequent loading of liquid chemicals, including tetrachloroethylene, trichloroethylene, and chloroform
into railroad cars, some apparently spilled. These chemicals were detected in three on-site wells in tests
conducted in 1986 by the New York State Department of Health. Between 2,500 and 3,000 people obtain
drinking water from wells within 3 miles of the site.

Spring Creek, a tributary of Oatka Creek, is within 1 mile downslope of the site and is used for recreational
activities. A fresh water wetland is within 1 mile of the site.

Status (February 21, 1990): New York State is investigating the possibility of Jones Chemicals conducting
a remedial investigation/feasibility study to determine the type and extent of contamination at the site and
identify alternatives for remedial action.

For more information about the hazardous substances identified in this narrative summary, including
general information regarding the effects of exposure to these substances on human health, please see
the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry (ATSDR) ToxFAQs. ATSDR ToxFAQs can be
found on the Internet at ATSDR - ToxFAQs (http://www.atsdr.cdc.gov/toxfags/index.asp) or by telephone
at 1-888-42-ATSDR or 1-888-422-8737.
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